The Methodist Church in Wales

Synod Policy Committee

Minutes of the meeting held at Newtown Methodist church

Saturday 15 October 2016
Present:

Rev Stephen Wigley Chair

Martyn Boyce, Paul Donnison, Anne Farnsworth, Richard Gillion, Roger Hides, Graham Illingworth, Sue Lawler, Gwyneth Leigh, Leslely Noon, Phil Poole,

Judith Powell, Roy Watson, Hugh-John Wilson, Dee Yeadon

Bob Gilston, Property Secretary


Ann Cashmore



Minute Secretary

Apologies:
Phil Challis, Chris Gray, Richard Hodgson, Teddy Kalongo, Martin Lougher, Joan Meredith, Lesley Noon, Nick Oborski, Felicity Randall, Richard Sharples
26/16
Welcome
Stephen welcomed Phil Poole (substitute for Richard Sharples) and Dee Yeadon (substitute for Flis. Randall) to the meeting. SDW lead opening devotions.
27/16
Minutes

The minutes of meeting held 18 June 2016 were accepted and signed by the Chair, with the following amendment:
Paragraph 21/16, item ii, line 3, replace agreed with recommended.
28/16 Matters Arising 

· Chair’s Re invitation
Synod had supported the recommendation and Rosemarie had forward the necessary paperwork to the Conference Office.

· Assistant Chair North. The vacancy still exists.
.

· Conversations between Llanelli & Carmarthen and Pembrokeshire Circuits.
Hugh-John outlined the meetings between the Circuits stating that both meetings were in favour of joining and a joint CLT was working towards 1 September 2017.  There were some property issues which could be reconciled after the move.  They proposed to call the new Circuit “South West Wales Methodist Circuit” and detailed proposals would come before the February 2017 SPC.  The financial situation was better for both circuits than staying as single circuits.                               Action: Hugh-John Wilson & Flis. Randall
29/16
Establishing Synod Policy
1
Review of current policies


previously distributed paper

The meeting agreed to the reviews on the dates as detailed on the paper. The website was managed by Cardiff Circuit Administrator and a further paper will come back to SPC when necessary work undertaken on policies       Action: Those responsible for update work
2
Development plan under SO962
The Synod Leadership Team had discussed the plan based on Stephen’s paper setting out historic growth, supporting circuits and mission, including Mission Statements.  A draft document would be prepared for the next SLT.  The plan would give a perspective of where Synod was and look to the future and aid future planning              .Action:  SLT
30/16
Implementing Synod Policy

(i) General

(a) Finance




(previously distributed paper).
There was a small surplus at the end of the year.  Richard had not received any comments to the letter he had sent to Circuit Treasurers.  The accounts were currently not examined and a new examiner was needed.  The meeting APPROVED the accounts.

A “statement of recommended practice” was now a new requirement for accounting by the Charity Commission. 

(b) Reserves policy

The SLT had viewed the policy and plans for future training had been included. The meeting ACCEPTED the reserves policy.

(c) Grant support

Incomes of certain amounts were subject to changes in requirements and the Treasurer would notify affected Circuits.

Amounts given to specific schemes had been increased.  9 schemes for 2016/17 were already supported and more were expected throughout the year.  Currently£401,187 was committed in future grant support.  Last year the SAF had received income of £155,000 but it is expected that this figure will reduce at the current year end.

(d) Advance Fund

Funds needed to be retained to support mission.  The Synod Enabler and the HE Chaplaincy work still needed funding and Synod would possibly need to be more careful in future years.  Ministry and Mission schemes would now be for more than one year and it was felt that tougher paperwork would be introduced.

The meeting accepted the overall financial report submitted in writing by Richard, and Stephen thanked him for his hard work in keeping the Synod on financial target throughout the year.
      (e)Trust 14508




(previously distributed paper).
Stephen outlined the details, stating that the TMCP levy had increased.  Rosemarie agreed to investigate this.  The meeting ACCEPTED the paper.
(f)SYWAG




(previously distributed paper).
In Flis’ absence, Dee outlined the report on the Youth Camp in Jamaica.

A further exchange where young people from Jamaica would visit Wales in the company of those who went to Jamaica earlier this year is planned to be held in August 2017.This would probably be held at Manor Adventure. Stephen thanked all those involved in organising the visit and the SPC looked forward to the exchange visit in August.

A day out for young people in both the North and South was planned for February.
Richard Sharples, in his absence, had sent a report proposing some up-dates on policy and practice in youth work and setting out some suggestions for the future. Unfortunately, there was no representative from SYWAG present to speak to the papers.
Following a wide ranging discussion the meeting agreed that as the proposals suggest joint work between Synod Cymru and Wales Synod a revised paper be presented to Y Cyngor.  Concern was expressed about the paper proposing the group engage in training for Youth Workers and the suggestion of a Policy Committee where 2 young people from each circuit attend. The meeting AGREED SDW have further conversations with RS, with a view to a revised paper being presented to  the forthcoming meeting of Y Cyngor and then further considered at the February meeting of SPC.                

                                                                                                       Action: SYWAD &SDW
(ii) Property
Rent Smart Wales – landlord training would be held in both the North and South of Synod in November.  Stephen thanked Bob Gilston for his work in both comprehending the system and keeping Circuits informed.

31/16
SPC Business
(a) Request for closure of Wesley, Abercynon
previously distributed paper
The church had agreed to hold their final service on 8 January 2017 and sought SPC advice.  Permission was granted to close the church, with 1 vote against.
(b) Authorisations
Requests were expected from:

Cardiff






Probationer

Neath Port Talbot




lay person

South West Wales Methodist Circuit

lay person
MGM 






Deacon
The full list would be ready for the next meeting.
(c) Sabbaticals

There would be some taken this year; Paul Donnison probably in Spring or Summer.  The report of Lesley Noon was in hand and Sue Lawler had deferred her Sabbatical. 
32/16
Chair’s Business
(a) Stationing up-date
Profiles had been distributed.  There was again a Presbyteral shortfall across the Connexion. For Sept. 2017, the Synod will be involved in10 appointments; 8 Presbyters including 2 superintendents; 1 part time Deacon and 1 Probationer Presbyter.   9 ministers are entering stationing in 2017/18; 8 Presbyters and 1 Deacon. In the last two years, Synod has filled all its Ministerial vacancies but this year will be challenging and we await the outcome of the stationing process.
(b) Pastoral

A memorial service for Rev Roger Peadon had been held at St Johns, Bangor.  Nick Oborski had attended the wedding at Cycoed of Catherine Pengelly, the daughter of the late Rev Robert Pengelly.
33/16
Matters to/from Related Bodies
(i) Connexional Leaders Forum

One Mission – practicalities underway

Plans were in hand regarding a more Connexional use of resources

Key issue – pastoral supervision of ministry starting with Chairs: outcome of pilot schemes waited.

(ii) Council
Stephen reported that this would be held on 17 and 18 October and Cathy Gale had all the necessary papers.

MHA and Action for Children both had anniversaries scheduled and celebrations across the Connexion would probably be discussed.

(iii) To/from Synod

EDI memorial had been agreed at Synod.  Wales Synod needed to appoint an officer and a role description would be distributed once it was received from Connexion.  Circuits were encouraged to seek member(s) for the post.
(iv)Y Cyngor
Synod Cymru was holding a review involving the Circuit and Synod. Jennie Hurd had asked Wales Synod to respond.  Stephen would make suggestions to the SLT on this.
Ministry in Builth Wells in Wolverhampton & Shrewsbury District: A possible outcome was an LEP and a meeting would be held in Builth on 26 October to explore the possibilities with the Presbyterian and Methodist churches in the area.  One problem is that the church is in W&S but the partner churches are in Wales so there needs to be appropriate sensitivity about its location.
34/16
Ecumenical Matters
(i) Cardiff Bay LEP

With the removal of the Lightship, plans were discussed to create a new model for the Cardiff Bay chaplaincy. While this has been established, unfortunately, for a variety of reasons, the plan has not worked. The present chaplaincy ends in August 2017and it is very likely the LEP will cease to operate. Cardiff circuit as well as Wales Synod will be involved in plans to bring the LEP to a close. SPC AGREED details and the meeting supported the process.
(ii) Christian Aid
A meeting would be held on Monday 17 October 2016.

35/16
Ministry
The Methodist Ministers’ Children’s’ Relief collection at Synod had raised over £400.

36/16
Next Meeting
Saturday 11 February 2017
Meeting at Newtown Methodist Church, 10am for 10.30am..
Dates for the rest of the year for your diaries:

17th June 2017


 1 

